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Dear Prayer Warriors,
	In the month of April many things have happened.  To start off, one of our men responded to the invitation and spoke to Eric about being a better testimony to his family.  We have seen Victor grow in the Lord over the years.  Please continue to pray for him.  
Remember Carolina?  She was saved in February.  Her teenage daughter came to me after services one Sunday night and asked to talk privately. She said that she wanted to be saved.  Fabiola made a profession when she was about 6, but maybe that was not real.  This time she came to me with tears.  She had many questions and the Lord answered them through me.  Praise His name!  She accepted the Lord and all that He did for her on the cross.  Praise the Lord again! 
	Now last Sunday we had one of our ladies, Nena, tell us in a matter of fact way that she wanted us to use 2 small houses that she owns in an area outside of Allende called Jauregui.  She is tired of renting to people who don’t want to pay the rent.  She wants Eric to have services there!  Praise the Lord.  We are going there on Friday this week to see the houses and visit in the area telling people about the services that will start on Tuesday evening.  Pray that we get a good response and that souls will be saved. 
	Update:  We went to Jauregui on Friday and visited a number of families.  For those who were not home Eric left a tract and wrote on it the time services would be held on Tuesday.  Sister Nena sells used clothes there on Saturdays and she told everyone again about the meeting.  On May 2, 2017 we had our first service.  There were 10 ladies present and 16 children!  Praise the Lord!  We will have another service on the 9th and then again on Friday the 19th.  From then on the services will be on Friday. We are expecting to see souls saved.    We are excited about Nena’s growth in the Lord and her willingness to let us use her property to have services.  
	We are seeing the Lord take care of us even though we have lost some support.  The Lord is gracious He knows all and all we need to do is trust Him.  
	Thank you for your support and prayers.  We appreciate them very much. 

Because He lives, 
Bro. Eric, Timothy and Aunt Jane

Be sure to check out our website.  Timothy has done a lot of work on it.  He will be doing more as I get him the info to put into it.  Oh, and please sign the guest book to let us know that you visited us.  The site is www.auntjane.ws. 

To order the book A Faithful Servant and a Runaway Preacher click here.
